
Fool Me Once, Strike One
My kids have been totally crazy lately.  End of school year I
guess?  Great, let’s take a look at the irony in that…  end of
school  year makes  kids act crazy, which makes me dread the
end of the school year when I will have 4 crazy, bored,
unstimulated kids 24/7.  Nice irony, that.  But anyway, today
it’s been one thing after another.  So much so, that I’ve
decided to use my spare minute to blog it instead of doing one
of  the  other  many  and  more  productive  things  that  I  had
planned for today.

I guess it began when my son pooped and smeared it all over
the bathtub.  He somehow managed this while his sister was
watching him so I could run to the kitchen for a minute to
stir lunch which was on the stove.  I had to turn down the
stove and delay lunch while I cleaned up the mess.  Don’t
worry, I washed my hands (many times), but lunch was late,
giving my daughter less time than usual to eat it before
school.  I took extra time today to make their favorite mac n’
cheese, but no one ate anything.  So that also cans my make-
your-own pizza sandwiches I was planning for dinner.  Like I’m
going to allow the extra mess and time it will take for the
kids to make their pizza sandwiches when they wouldn’t even
eat lunch.  Besides, I have my end-of-the-year MOPs meeting to
get to, and I’m not taking 4 hungry kids into MOPs childcare
if they don’t have time or refuse to eat.  Let’s take bets on
whether or not I will actually make it into the shower before
my meeting…  I could go now, but then I’d have the company of
my 3-year-old, who’s been wanting to take showers with me
lately.  It’s nice to have a buddy, but my showers used to be
my downtime, especially needed on a day like today…  By the
way, did anyone see the nice article about MOPs in the latest
American Profile magazine?  I enjoyed the few paragraphs I’ve
had time to read…

Back to today – I finally got my 3-year-old to eat her lunch
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(had to drop what I was doing to chugga-chugga-choo-choo into
her mouth), so she was rewarded with Cheetos.  Next thing I
know, she and her brother had stomped the entire bag into the
floor.

While  I  was  cleaning  that  up,  they  were  playing  in  the
bathroom sink and flooded the floor.  In the words of Michael
Scott from my favorite tv show The Office – “Fool me once,
strike one. Fool me twice, strike three.”  So rather than
leave them unattended, even for just long enough to clean up
yet another mess, I put the little guy down for his nap before
I cleaned up the latest mess.  Thought that little Office
quote would make me smile, so at least I was right there �

And if you think that my 3 and 1-year-old kids were actually
helping with the cleanup, you must not have kids because they
only succeeded in spreading the Cheeto crumbs around further. 
But at least they thought they were helping, and they  had fun
while doing so.  Plus, note my gorgeous Mother’s Day bouquet
in the background of the one pic – It’s from the kids (yeah
right).  I ♥ Hubby!

I’m just extra stressed since I’m trying to keep the house
nice since we’re having a birthday party this weekend.  Don’t
ask me why I’m trying to keep  a nice house while waiting for
22  five-and-six-year-olds  to  run  wild  around  my  house
celebrating my daughter’s birthday…  that doesn’t make much
sense, does it?  Maybe I have finally lost it…
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